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October 21, 2022 
 

 
Re:  Boilermakers Local 83 Supplemental Health & Welfare 

Summary of Benefits for 2023 
 

Dear Participant: 
 
The Trustees of the Boilermakers Local 83 Supplemental Health & Welfare Fund are 
pleased to announce that the rate of reimbursement for the January – June 2023 
claims period disbursement has been set at 70% of the self-pay rate for retiree 
coverage under the Boilermakers National Health and Welfare Fund.  This rate will 
remain in place for the July – December 2023 disbursement unless you are notified 
otherwise by the Fund to the contrary, prior to that time.       
 
You are eligible for reimbursement for self-payments you make for retiree health 
coverage under a plan or policy other than that maintained by the Boilermakers 
National Health and Welfare Fund.  However, your reimbursement will be limited by 
the maximum self-pay rate for the Boilermakers National Health and Welfare Fund.  It 
is important to remember that you will not necessarily be reimbursed 70% of what you 
paid, but rather the maximum amount payable under the Plan. 
 
The Fund issues disbursements on a semi-annual basis.  For the January 2023 
through June 2023 disbursement, your claim must be received by the Fund Office no 
later than August 30, 2023.  For the July 2023 through December 2023 disbursement, 
your claim must be received by March 2, 2024.  Claims filed more than 60 days after 
the end of the benefit period, but within 6 months, will be included in the distribution for 
the next benefit period.  Claims submitted more than six (6) months after the expenses 
were incurred will be denied and not considered for benefit payment.   
 
Please refer to your Summary Plan Description (SPD) for more information regarding 
eligibility for this benefit.  In addition, you may contact our office at (913) 236-5490 if 
you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Board of Trustees 


